
Wilde Elementary PTO
Meeting Minutes

September 21, 2022

In Attendance - Stephanie Wilamowski, Laura Gabriel, Rebekah Straughen, Joey Palm, Sarah Kotkoski, Stasi Gartin, Holly Turner,
Regina Halatsis, Lindsay Ogden, Nicole Walker, Crystal Howard, Jonita Ingram, Megan Redman, Mattie Lee, Christina Adkins,
Kristin Imbrunone, Anthon Imbrunone, Pinky Saha, Sanjoy Saha, Kimberly Thomas, Amanda Wells, Kim Atcho, Lakesha Roberson,
Dana Martin, Courtney Lushaj, Matt Guinn

_____________________________________________________________________________________

Call To Order: 9:05 a.m.

Treasurer’s Report: Rebekah reviewed the statement of activity from May 12-June 30, 2022 and July 1- September 20, 2022 and also
the approved budget for the 2022/2023 school year

Balance as of 9/20/22 $25,186.88

Motion to approve Laura Gabriel, 2nd Sarah Kotkoski

Correspondence: Chocolates, notebook, and a card were sent to Mrs. Angie and Mrs. Bev for this month's Admin Professionals
Appreciation gift. Gift and card sent to Mrs. Thomson for her retirement

Title 1:Mrs. Sanom is in our school full time now. Please fill out free/reduced lunch forms if you have not already. DRA testing is
going on now, notes from Mrs. Sanom will be coming home soon.

New Business:

A. Fun Run: This is our biggest fundraiser of the year, 100% of proceeds go right back into Wilde. Fun Run will take place on
September 30. Scheduled running times will be sent home this week. Shirts and donation forms will be sent home next week.
Paypal QR code is live now, please make sure to include your child's first and last name, teacher, and grade in the comments
if using paypal.

B. Ways to Donate: Amazon Smile and Kroger rewards are simple ways to donate- directions on how to sign up can be found on
the Wilde PTO website. Save and send in any metal pop tabs to be donated to Ronald McDonald House. Also discussed a
possible volunteer dinner opportunity at Ronald Mcdonald House. Box tops are no longer cut and sent into the school,
download the Box Tops app to scan receipts and get donations. Or if comfortable drop off receipts in the PTO mailbox in the
office and the PTO will be happy to do the scanning for you.

C. Popcorn Friday: Every full Friday the PTO will be selling bags of popcorn for $1. Please limit to 10 bags and have exact
change. Money will be collected by the teachers in the morning and popcorn will be distributed at the end of the day. One
random bag in each class will contain a prize ticket, the ticket will be used to collect a prize on the students' Media day in the
Media Center. If anyone is interested in helping with popcorn days please reach out to any PTO member.

D. Great Skate: We have 3 Great Skate Fundraiser dates planned. The first date is September 26, 2022. Tickets are $8 and will be
sold at the door. Roller skates are included in the price, Roller Blades and Speed Skates are extra. Wear your Wilde spirit
gear!

E. Beautification Club: Discussed the idea of a Beautification Club that would include cleaning up garbage, weeding, growing
plants. If anyone is interested in helping out please reach out to Sarah Kottkoski

F. Family Fun Fest: Family Fun Fest will be a free event after school. Held on October 7, 2022. Fellowship Church will have
volunteers come. Games, hot dogs, chips, cookies, and water will be provided.

G. Trunk or Treat: This year Trunk or Treat will be on October 28, 2022 from 6-8 p.m. Come and decorate your car (decorate at
5:30 and can not leave the parking lot until the event is over around 8:30) If decorating a car please plan for a big turn out,
around 1,000 pieces of candy. Some candy will be donated but not all. Prizes will be given to the top 3 cars. Reached out to
Cousino radio station to handle the music and Cousino NHS for volunteers, more info to come out at the beginning of
October. This event is rain or shine.



H. Red Ribbon Week: This is a nationwide awareness program. Anti bullying/Anti drug campaign. October 24-28, 2022.
Suggestions for Spirit wear for that week are welcome!

I. Hungry Howies Profit: The 2nd Wednesday of every month we will have a Hungry Howies fundraiser. 20% of profits will go
back to Wilde. The first date was September 14, 2022 and we had a huge turnout, we will receive $460! Top selling class
each month will get a prize, so make sure to include your teacher's name and grade in your order. This month the winning
class will get a free jr. pizza coupon and a drawstring backpack.

Principal's Report: All parent volunteers will need to turn in their background check form and have that approved as well as teacher
approval. We would like to start the literacy library back up, volunteers will be needed for that. Depending on the amount of interest
volunteers would come in once or twice a week to help. Teachers and Parents should have high expectations for our children, if you
have any questions please reach out to your child's teacher or Mr. Guinn. This year our school is participating in Blessings in a
Backpack. Donations go out on Friday for the weekend throughout the school year. Every month a calendar goes home with important
dates and a monthly newsletter, please read the newsletter and keep the calendar for reference for the month. This year we will be
taking extra safety precautions along with ALICE drills, fire drills, tornado drills, and lock down drills. If you have any questions
please reach out to Mr. Guinn

Adjournment: 10:05 a.m. Motion to Adjourn Joey Palm, 2nd Laura Gabriel


